
The purpose of this survey was to understand the implications of the Covid
epidemic on bridge clubs across Victoria ‘to get the pulse of bridge across Victoria’. 

This survey will help to understand if, where and what sort of help would be useful 
and how we can contribute to a robust bridge world post Covid.

There were 34 respondents from a possible of 65.

VBA Bridge Health Survey

18/08/2020



Findings – more detail

This sections covers each question including the 

statistical results and any comments behind it
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Q1-Q3 were identifying questions. Thirty four clubs responded. 
Those responding had varying roles across the clubs.

Whittlesea Bridge Club Inc
Bendigo Bridge Club
Wangaratta Bridge Club
Waverley Bridge Club
Royal South Yarra Tennis Club/bridge group
Shepparton
Kattery
South Gippsland Bridge Club
Yarrawonga Bridge Club
Phillip Island
Warrnambool Bridge Club
Melton Bridge Club inc
Bridge at Tivoli
Deniliquin bridge club
SALE BRIDGE CLUB
Ocean Grove Bridge Club
Yarra Valley
Moonee Valley Bridge Club
Bayside Bridge Club
MAcedon Ranges Bridge Club
Knox Bridge Club
Geelong Bridge Club
Torquay Bridge Club Inc.
Eastern Contract Bridge Centre
Berwick Bridge Club
Sunbury Bridge Club
Melbourne Bridge Club
Dendy Park Bridge Club
Northern Bridge Club
Peninsula Bridge Club
Beaumaris Bridge Club
Lakes Entrance Bridge Club
Benalla Bridge Club



Q4 Have you reopened and/or when do you envisage opening?

Other responses:
• waiting to see how things develop 

regarding the return of face to face 
bridge 

• We also have the complications of 
border restrictions ie dealing with two 
state governments. Therefore 
planning for reopening is 
complicated. 

• If any improvements we will have a 
C’tee meeting in October to 
reconsider but at this stage have told 
our members that we don’t expect to 
re-open this year. 

• when we feel info and support allows 
us to decide . we are the vulnerable 
age group 

• No but will reassess as the virus 
recedes 

• The third option is extreme but 
cannot see opening in the near 
future. 

• We have been using Torquay Snr 
Citizens Hall for weekly bridge for 
some years so can only reopen once 
venue is cleared by Surf Coast Shire 
Council for use. 

• Somewhere between option 2 and 3 

18/08/2020



Q 5 Financial hardship 
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Q6 How long can you continue?
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Q7 Interest in support 
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Q8  What sort of support would you like to know more about? 
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Q9 Have you done any of the following to reduce or manage costs?
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